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February is here, the post-holiday blues have come and hopefully
gone, and now it's the time for love. I challenge you this month to
show someone else that you love them. Starting February 1st, I am
going to put a heart on my children’s (and maybe husband’s) door
telling them all the things that I appreciate and love about them! Do
the same or find a neighbor that is in need or is alone and make
their day by sending them a card or a thoughtful note. We could all
use a little extra love.

The next Board meeting will be

7PM via Zoom call.

February Newsletter
Volume LXVIII Issue 2The

We are getting closer to completion! I promise you all. Just before
the holidays, a walk-through was completed that identified work that
still needed to be completed.  A list of items was sent to the
contractor to have the items completed. Some of the items were very
minor like a missing cover plate on a light switch, other items were
more significant. Over the holidays work did slow down but since the
3rd of January work has continued. I did another walk-through on
the 15th of January and noticed that some of the items on the list
have been completed, though there is still more work to be done.

We hope by our next meeting in February we will be talking about
final inspections and occupancy permits which will then allow us to
use the new facility.

http://www.FiestaGardensHoa.com
www.FiestaGardensHoa.com
mailto:editor@fiestagardenshoa.com
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SEEKING NEW
BOARD MEMBERS!

We are still in need of
new volunteer Board members for our

Association.

Please contact any Board member for more
information or to volunteer!

Volunteer Board members serve a two year
term.  Must be members in good standing.

Fiesta Gardens Homes Association Monthly
Board Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, February 7, 2024
7:00 PM

1. Call to Order

2. Reading and Approval of Minutes

3. Financial Report – Steve Gross

4. Board Reports:

a. Civic – Rich Neve

b. Social –

c. Parks – Roland Bardony

d. Pool Maintenance – Steve Muller

e. Pool Operations – Steve Stanovcak

f. Vice President – Christina Saenz

g. President – Paul McCann

5. New Business

a. Timing of both dues billing and

late fee

b. Electing new board member -

board vote

6. Old Business

a. 2024 Board of Directors; Open

board positions and non-board

positions

b. Cabana update

7. Questions and Comments

8. Adjournment/Break into Executive Session

if needed.



APPROVED
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The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order by Christina Saenz Vice President and acting President at 7:02pm.  Board Members in
attendance were Christina Saenz - Vice President, Roland Bardony – Parks Director, Megan Sandoval-Social Director, Steve Muller –
Pool Maintenance, Steve Stanovcak-Pool Operations and Rich Neve – Civics Director.

Ed Barberini - Chief of Police San Mateo and Lt. Glen Teixeira

Chief Ed Barberini went over some concerns in the city such as organized retail theft. San Mateo has partnered with other cities to
get a grant to combat retail theft. Another issue happening is packages being stolen off porches. Video cameras have been very
helpful in solving some of these crimes. If you have a camera, you can register it on the Police Department website. Camera registry
allows the PD to be more proactive in finding the thief. Auto burglaries are happening. Prior to covid the PD saw more residential
burglaries now people are home so not as prevalent. The top 3 calls into the PD are traffic calls, parking issues and homelessness.
Lt. Glen Teixeira commented what a good neighborhood we have and that in the last 30 days there have been 81 calls from our area.
Two were regarding auto burglaries, one was a break-in at Ginnever and Grant, which is unique for our area, and a couple of calls
were homeless complaints at Fiesta Meadows. All in all, we are a very safe area.

Some questions the Chief addressed were an update on catalytic converter thefts. There has been some improvement thanks to
etching and regulations that have made it harder to resell the metal. Another resident requested an officer to monitor school drop off
in the mornings; many people are going down Texas and then speeding down Fiesta on their way to the school. The Chief
addressed housing for officers who live out of the area. There are beds at the PD and there are beds at the old firehouse across the
street from The Fish Market. Ideally it would be nice to have permanent housing that was affordable to the officers. He also
addressed the number of homeless people there are here in our city. There are about 30-50 unhoused in our city at any time. There
will be a count happening on January 25th that will give a better idea of just how many unhoused people there are in San Mateo.
Another resident asked for help regarding nails being thrown in the street where he lives. The Chief also let us know there is a data
transparency page on the PD website where you can go and see crime statistics for our area and other areas of San Mateo. Lastly, if
we would like to have a neighborhood watch program set up here in Fiesta Gardens their Neighborhood Watch Coordinator will walk
you through the steps to get it started. All information will be supplied to you. It can be structured or loose whatever works for you.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all board members, the minutes of the November 8th
meeting were approved.

November operating expenses $18,900.
Cash in operating account $7,200.
Cash in reserve and cabana fund account $134,600.
Dues collected in November, $864.00. Total collected to date $240,400. 472/489 property owners have paid in full.
Special assessment funds collected in November were $234.00. The total as of November 30th collected is $1,366,934. No
member paid in full in November. 483 members have paid the special assessment in full, 3 are making monthly payments
and 3 in collections, however 1 is making monthly payments.
Finances are in great shape.

Thanks to Ed Barberini for speaking tonight. I will reach out to our new Mayor and council members about coming to one of
our future meetings.

David Martin is having a coat drive on Sunday, December 10th.
Friday December 15th starts our holiday festivities with caroling throughout the neighborhood. We will meet at 6:00pm at
1068 Fiesta, (Christina's house) if you would like to go caroling.
Sunday, December 17th we will have hayrides throughout the neighborhood to see the lights. It will last 2 hours and first
come first serve. Sam’s Chowder house food truck will be here from 4-7 as well. We need a couple of volunteers to help
drive. Rob Newsom and his daughters will be our judges for the lighting contest. You can see specifics on our website.

There is a large branch on the pine tree near the cabana and the street that looks like it may come down. Scapes will be
cutting the branch off tomorrow.

Nothing to report.

Nothing to report.
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We need help getting emails so that everyone can be on Manage Casa. If you can help, please let Christina know.
You can pay your dues on Manage Casa; we will absorb the credit card charges.

We will need to review the budget for 2024 as well as set the budget and discuss dues amount. The meeting will be on Tuesday,
December 12, 2023, at 8:00pm via Zoom.

One person has volunteered to be on the board. There are still positions open so please consider volunteering. We also still need a
Treasurer; this is a paid position.

There was one question regarding whether the deductive order went through. Steve Gross replied that Pro Modeling replied that they
already had taken it off. Joe A. will be contacted about this matter to see if this will suffice.

The next Meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 3rdth, at 7pm, via Zoom. The meeting was adjourned at 8:04pm.

The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order at 7:04PM.  Board Members in attendance were Christina Saenz – Vice President,
Roland Bardony - Parks Director, Steve Muller -- Pool Maintenance, and Steve Stanovcak – Pool Operations.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the December 6th minutes were
approved.

December operating expenses $15,200.00. This includes $4,200 for legal fees.
Cash in operating account is $1,000.
Cash in reserve and cabana fund account is $125,000.
No dues were collected in December. So far 472/489 property owners have paid their dues including all the apartment

buildings.
Special assessments collected in December were $785.00.  3 Members are making monthly payments and 3 are in collec-

tions.  So far $1,367,719.00 has been collected for the special assessment as of December 31st.

There have been many cell phone tower permit requests in our city. A local group is making a concerted effort to a have
better protective ordinance with the goal of keeping these hazardous towers at least 1500 feet from residence and schools. Many
other cities are doing this as well. If you are interested in more information, go to NoCellOuts@gmail.com

Prop 19 was passed in 2020. This law was passed with a very narrow margin of 51% yes vote. The State rolled back certain
transfer tax protections. As a result, any child who inherits their parents' property is subject to a higher property tax bill since the
home would be reassessed at market value at the time of transfer. The Howard Jarvis Taxpayers Assoc. has filed an initiative to re-
peal Prop 19’s “Death Tax”. It would help lower taxes, save generational properties, and give grieving families more peace of mind. If
you would like to sign the petition visit their website, https://reformcalifornia.org/news/reform-ca-backs-signature-drive-to-repleal-
prop-19-tax.

In the process of connecting the new landscape with the existing landscape. If Scapes takes on the maintenance of the new
area it will only be $50 to $100 more a month. Roland will have Scapes start taking care of the parks and cabana area tomorrow.

Steve Stanovcak and Roland will meet with Scapes to discuss watering with our new system. Right now, there are two sepa-
rate systems. They will connect and become one.
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Manage Casa is going well. The majority of homeowners are using the app. We did have one glitch; the annual dues pay-
ment was not supposed to be sent out yet.

Steve Gross gave an update on our dues for 2024. Because of various things the Board has been dealing with for the last few
months, cabana issues, a recall, our President stepping down as well as our Social Director and Treasurer, we have missed the 30-
day deadline to raise our dues for 2024 and would need to take the vote to the membership. This means ballots and an election and
could be up to 2 months before it would be done. Now that we have actual end of the year numbers there may be a better way to
take care of our finances in 2024. After reviewing the final numbers, we will need to add $10,000 to furnish the cabana, we will also
be receiving a recycling deposit back of $10,000. We have a surplus capital of $64,107.84. We discussed the legal fees in depth at
the last special meeting, so we won’t go into that here. If for some reason we are falling short during the year the Board could vote on
a special assessment that would be 5% of the budget, which would equal $24.50 per property. Steve Gross' recommendation is to
get a full board and a new treasurer and reevaluate at the end of the year as far as raising the dues. He also acknowledged that the
Board and staff do not get enough credit for the excellent financial management they have done. We got through the pandemic with
huge price increases with only one dues increase. In the end we should be good for this year. It was also pointed out by a member
that if mediation does not work and we do need to go to trial and need money the board can be granted an emergency increase
under emergency circumstances and the law would back the board.

Dues will be sent out asap and there will be 30 days from that time to pay.

Paul McCann has volunteered to be on the board. Paul has lived across the street from the pool for 15 years. He works in
commercial real-estate and has a law degree and 3 children.

We also have a couple of people interested in the Social Director position. Christina and Megan will be meeting with them soon.
Lastly, we are still in need of a treasurer. Steve Gross is helping us out and we greatly appreciate it.  If you know of someone that
would like to have the job, have them contact a board member.

The walk through with Pro Modeling has been completed. When looking at the exterior it looks done. However, the inside is not.
There were 123 items on the list. Some are very minor and may only require 5 minutes to fix, some will not affect inspection some do.
There are some painting issues as well as our furnace not turning on. We want items done correctly. Inspectors will let us know when
all is done.

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday, February 7th, at 7pm. The meeting was adjourned at 7:39pm.
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The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order by Christina Saenz, Vice President, at 8:05PM.  Board Members in
attendance were Christina Saenz - Vice President, Roland Bardony – Parks Director, Megan Sandoval -- Social Director
Steve Muller -- Pool Maintenance, and Steve Stanovcak – Pool Operations. (Steve S. and Steve M. were a bit late to the
meeting).

Steve Gross started the budget meeting. Topics covered were,
We broke even for the year.
We lost $8,000 in 2023 due to no pool parties.
There was a total of one-time repairs in 2023 of $26,955.51
If we do not increase the dues for 2024 then we will barely be breaking even, and we would have no money for
savings and unexpected issues that may come up. We would be left with only $56,000 in our savings. If we had
a 10% increase in our dues it would allow us to build our savings, which would also allow us to account for un-
expected issues that may arise.
Because of issues the board has been dealing with, our President being recalled, board members stepping
down and our Treasurer resigning, we are past 30 days before the fiscal end of the year, and we need a vote of
the membership to increase our dues.

Some questions and comments that arose were,
In this new budget for 2024 did we consider pool parties as income. Yes, we did account for 50 pool parties
that would equal $12,500. Which would be a cost of $250.00 per pool party. Some of that money will go to a
clean-up fee. Some suggested that we may need to raise the pool rental fee for the cabana.
There were numerous repairs to the pool in 2023. The 2024 budget allows $6,000 for pool repairs. Maybe we
should look at the last 5 years of pool maintenance and see what the average is. This would help in budgeting
for 2024, is it enough or not.
Why do we have $30,000 in the budget for lawyer fees. This number is for a lawsuit we are currently involved in.
We are fighting to get money that is owed to the membership. Steve G. contacted the attorney to ask what we
should put in the budget and $30,000 was the number given to him. We have a court date for the lawsuit con-
ference before a judge, if that doesn’t work then we go to trial. If we don’t go to trial the cost will be much less. If
it does go to trial, we will ask for our fees to be paid.
If we don’t raise dues, then possibly we won’t be able to have more social events. We also need to furnish the
new cabana. When the cabana is finished there will be a reserve study done and that will tell us how much
money we are required to have in our reserve account.
Why do we have only $56,000 in our savings/rainy day fund. The cabana went over budget, and we used that
account to pay.
Scapes may go up by about $200 since they will be taking care of the cabana area as well.

Some members felt that we should raise the dues by more than 10% to allow for the future. Others felt that 10% was
reasonable and would take care of our money issues. Board members felt that good points were made and thanked
everyone for joining the meeting. Hopefully, some of our bills in 2023 were one offs and that 10% will be a reasonable
way to go.

If anyone has questions, please reach out to any of the Board Members at any time. We are also in need of Board
Members, please contact any of the current Board Members if you are interested in serving on the board.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:10pm.
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